
 

 
 

 

Superintendent and Principal Dual Responsibilities 
 

 

Question:  
 
Does a Board of Trustees have the authority to require a superintendent to also act as a principal? Essentially this might 
change their job to 1/2 time on each position? This would be solely in consideration of funding shortfalls to the district. 
 

Answer: 
 

Without knowing what your superintendent’s existing contract says, I am unable to definitively answer your 
question. In general, the Board has the ability to determine the workload of the superintendent/principal and to 
craft a contract that would include the responsibilities of both of those positions. There are several school districts 
that are currently doing that now. The reason for the Board to make this change is not really at issue. The Board 
always has the authority to determine staffing levels and job duties/functions in their local school districts. With 
that said, there may be some provision in your superintendent’s current contract – especially if it is a multiyear 
contract – that might prevent you from making this change right now. I assume you are thinking about doing this 
for the upcoming school year, If so, I would encourage you to forward a copy of your current contract to our 
attorney, Amy White, and have her take a look at it just to make sure you can do this. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

contact us with your question: 

 
Idaho School Boards Association 

PO Box 9797 

Boise, ID 83707-4797 

phone (866) 799-4722 

fax (208) 854-1480 

web www.idsba.org 

email info@idsba.org 

 

Ask ISBA is a service of the Idaho School Boards Association. Questions may be published online at www.idsba.org or in ISBA’s quarterly magazine, the SLATE. 
 

 

 
DISCLAIMER: The Idaho School Board Association, as a service to its member school districts and school boards, provides general assistance or information regarding issues of administration 
related to school districts. However, the Idaho School Board Association and its employees and agents are not legal experts, and are not intending to prov ide legal advice or services. The Idaho 
School Board Association is not a law firm, and should not be considered to legally represent any of its member school districts, their trustees or employees. Any information, advice, 
recommendations, or other assistance provided by the Idaho School Board Association to its member school districts, including the member school districts and employees, should not be 
considered legal advice, etc. Each member district should retain legal counsel for the purpose of obtaining legal advice, information, recommendations, or other legal assistance, and should not 
rely on information or assistance provided by the Idaho School Board Association for any legal purpose. The Idaho School Board Association will not and cannot be held l iable for any advice, 
recommendations, information, or other assistance provided to its member school districts, and such members should understand that such advice, etc. is provided for general and 
informational purposes only. By providing this advice, the Idaho School Board Association is not and does not create any special relationship with its members, other than for the purpose of 
providing general information, which should be verified with legal experts. 
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